
 
 
 

 

13/01/2025 
 
Dear Sir/ Madam, 
 

Oxclose Lane Arnold Lane Bus Service Improvement Scheme 
 As part of the Greater Nottingham Bus Service Improvement Plan (BSIP) work will start on 20 

January 2025 at the Edwards Lane / Oxclose Lane / Arnold Road junction to improve access for 

buses to ensure smoother, more reliable journeys.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The scheme will involve: 

- The introduction a 7am-7pm (Monday to Friday) bus lane southbound on Edwards Lane and 

the extension of no waiting / no loading restrictions to improve bus journey times and reliability. 

- Improved traffic flows on the Edwards Lane / Oxclose Lane junction through the introduction of 

additional turn lanes. 

- Traffic signal upgrades to provide priority for buses and allow the management of traffic flows in 
real time. 

 Planning and Transport  
Loxley House  
Station Street  
Nottingham  
NG2 3NG 
 
Tel:  
www.nottinghamcity.gov.uk 

 

 
 

My Ref: BSIP Oxclose Lane 
Your 
Ref: 

BSIP Oxclose Lane 

Contact: Felicity Ward 
Email: felicity@milestone-consult.co.uk 



 
 
 

 

 

 
To allow us to carry out this work it will, at times, mean: 
 
- Temporary footpath closures - diversions will always be in place and clearly signed. 

- Parking restrictions will be introduced, when necessary, on Edwards Lane but alternative 

parking at other locations will remain available. 

- Temporary traffic signals will be in place and traffic lanes temporarily reduced but junction 

functionality will be maintained throughout, and layout changes clearly signed. 

 
Our working hours will be 07.30-16.00 weekdays and Saturdays 08.30-13.00. We apologise 

in advance for any inconvenience the works may cause and will do all we can to keep it to a 

minimum. Our compound will be located on the grassed area on Edwards Lane, just north 

of the Junction with Oxclose Lane, and once the project is completed the area will be 

returned to its original state. 

 

In the event that we need to make any changes to the proposed timeline or works, we will 

publish them online on the Transport Nottingham website:  

https://www.transportnottingham.com/project/edwards-lane-oxclose-lane/ 

 

If you have any further questions about the scheme or would like this letter translating or 

providing in another format then please do not hesitate to contact us. 

 
 
Yours sincerely,  
 
Felicity Ward 

 
Felicity Ward 
Project Manager 
 

 


	Yours sincerely,
	Felicity Ward
	Felicity Ward
	Project Manager

